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Dear Terry 
Two issues were discussed at the Technical Group meeting on 6 October where part of the discussion placed a responsibility on me to write setting out CLG’s view.

Firstly concern has been expressed that regulation 19 will not provide for early release of a retirement pension to someone aged between 50 and 55 who is made redundant on the 31 March 2010. I can confirm that the intention of our change to the date of earliest release of pension as part of the overall package of benefits forming the post 2008 regime was that the shift from 50 to 55 would impact with effect from redundancies which occur on and after 1 April 2010. Once it is confirmed that the reading of regulation is in line with the concern expressed at the meeting the necessary steps to amend the regulation in question will be done as part of our ongoing programme of amendments to the LGPS.

Secondly, as part of the discussion on the subject of Pension Sharing on Divorce, I confirmed the CLG’s intention to amend the LGPS provisions so as to allow for early release of pension credit rights from age 60 with an appropriate scheme standard actuarial reduction (ie the GAD guidance used for scheme members with no rule of 85 protection going at age 60). This change will be included in our next set of consultation regulations and will have an effective date of 1 April 2009 in line with the changes introduced by DWP earlier this year. Where authorities have urgent cases to consider it may be appropriate to recognise that the overriding bar which the LGPS previously relied on is no longer there and release such payments in the knowledge the LGPS regulation change will follow.

I am arranging for a copy of this letter to be sent to all pension managers.

Yours sincerely

Brian Town 
Communities and Local Government 
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